
Sing to the Lord, all the earth; Proclaim good tidings of His salvation from day to day. Tell of His glory among 
the nations, His wonderful deeds among all the peoples. For great is the Lord, and greatly to be praised; 
He also is to be feared above all gods. O give thanks to the Lord, for He is good; 

For His lovingkindness is everlasting.
~ 1 Chronicles 16:23-25,34. 

Beloved Friends and Brethren,

	 We have come to that time of the year here at MITC when we come together in a special way to GIVE THANKS and 
acknowledge the DEEDS of the Lord among us, all is of His grace, and through His Son Jesus Christ. We had our GRADUATION 

SERVICES for the Bible Students from the Full-Time and 
Saturday Seminary Programs and also for our Christian 
Music School. It was a tremendous blessing to see the 
students, their families and brethren from the churches 
where they have served during the Year of Practice, all 
gathered together to praise the Lord for His Goodness 
and Provision for these newly equipped workers for 
the Lord’s Harvest. We thank God for our 22 graduates 
from the Bible School Programs. Pastor Mike Stowell 
from First Baptist Church of Keithville, LA brought the 
Graduation Message and Charge to the students and 
also our Graduation Conference. The messages were 
especially appropriate for these graduates who are going 
into full time ministry as church workers, missionaries 
and pastors; all of course sharing the Gospel of the Lord 
Jesus Christ. We had a great number of visitors from the 
United States and also from all over Mexico. This has 
been possible by the love and support of each one of you 
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who have prayed and given of your means, so it is a time of celebration for all 
of us who are part of the MITC family, both here in Mexico and in the United 
States. Our prayer is that God will bless each one of these graduates and use 
them in a powerful way to share His Truth, for the extension of the Kingdom of 
Jesus Christ in the hearts of many here in Mexico.

One of our graduates is Alba, who served last year during her “Year 
in Practice” (4th year) in the mountain region among the Nahualt Indians at 
the church of Aculcinapa. Her father, brother Victoriano, was greatly used 
of the Lord many years ago to spread the Gospel in many towns and villages 
among the sugar field workers of Veracruz and Oaxaca. There are at least five 
churches in these places where he was the first to share the Gospel. He would 
also become the mentor and teacher for Mateo (MITC staff member). One day 
the Lord called him “Home” in a car wreck as he returned from a Bible study 
in the mountains, leaving Alba’s mother to raise her young daughter in the 
ways of the Lord. God provided grace and love for them to continue on and it 
was a special blessing to see her receive her diploma, following in her father’s 
footsteps of sharing the Gospel of the Lord Jesus. Her Mom, Lucy, and her 
Aunt Lury, also graduated from our Saturday Seminary two years ago, so the “Work” for the Lord in the “Victoriano Family” 
continues on by the grace of God. Praise the Lord.

We are blessed to see the Lord’s faithfulness 
through the years. It was great to have Dr. Tom Marxen 
and his family all the way from Woodinville, Washington, 
come to serve the Lord using his dental skills and 
expertise in our dental clinic here on campus and also in 
the villages in the mountains. Tom’s first trip was back in 
1986 as a young dentist, staying here and working with us 
for three months helping us set up the initial “on campus 
Dental Clinic”. Tom and his family have been a faithful 
part of the MITC family all these years and now, to have 
him back serving with his family in Cordoba, was a great 
encouragement and blessing to us all.

Another team that has been faithfully coming 
down for many years is the Youth Group from Woodcreek 
Church. We have enjoyed seeing the youth come from 
this church to serve here since the early 1980’s. This year 
in the group we actually had a parent/youth combo, 
in which the dad came down over twenty years ago as 
part of the same youth group in which now he was one 
of the group leaders with his son. We thank the Lord 

for this legacy and partnership with Woodcreek Church in the 
work for the kingdom of God. The students served sharing the 
Gospel with children in Bible Clubs and working on construction 
and maintenance projects here on campus. For three days they 
went up to the mountain village of Tecalatzompa and worked on 
a church project and missionary house. Bryan Colligan, the youth 
pastor, did a great job leading these students.
	 Medical ministries continue to be a means of sharing the 
love of God and the Message of salvation. Drs. Jeff and Carrie 
German have for many years led teams down from Brookwood 
Baptist Church. In the last few years, their ministry has been 
instrumental to open towns to the Gospel among the Nahualt 
people. It has been great to see how places that would not have 
anything to do with Christians, after hearing of the love and healing 
brought by this team to towns nearby, suddenly ask for a visit to 
their location. This was the case again this year as they were able 
to have clinics in three new towns where there is no Christian 
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church. We thank the Lord for 
continuing to allow us to be a 
part of taking His Light into the 
darkness, and seeing His church 
established in these remote areas 
of Mexico. Joining the team from 
Brookwood in the mountains 
was a youth/medical team from 
Summer Grove Baptist led by 
pastor Jacob Ambrose and Dr. 
Steen Trawick. They spent a day 
together doing work projects for 
the mountain mission church 
and holding a medical clinic 
and having a Bible Club for the 
children. It was a great impact 
in this mountain area to see love 
shared by these two groups. We 
also had this combined group 
serving here in the Cordoba area, 
all with the purpose of making 
the love of Jesus known.
	 Each summer, the Lord 
allows us to receive a large 
number of visitors who give their 
time, means and skills to come 
and serve the Lord among us. It is a special blessing to see how the Lord uses in unique ways each of the groups that come to 
serve, enhancing the Christian testimony of MITC in the neighborhood and also in the region. We praise the Lord for His deeds 
among us and through us. All glory is to the Lord and thanks to the many willing hearts and hands that have joined us at this 
time.
	 We know that it is not possible for all of our MITC supporters to come down and see first-hand what God is doing 
here in Mexico. We are VERY thankful for you, who by Faith, continue to pray and give of your means to enable us to keep on 
serving. Each one is an important part of God’s work, those who serve from your hearts and homes in the USA and those who 
are able to come. We here at MITC are all one family in the LORD. Muchas Gracias, and may God bless you and continue to use 
us all for His Glory.
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 By His grace, 

Dan & Chuy Hall

centroeducativoindigena

Visit our website at:
www.mitcenter.org

Jacob and Summer Grove team

LEAVING A LASTING LEGACY

Continue to support Mexican Indian Training Center even after you have reached Heaven! 
Consider contacting your financial planner or banker to learn more about making MITC the 
beneficiary of your life insurance, bonds, securities, etc. Make a difference for Jesus Christ—
now and eternally!

“One life to live and it will soon be past; only what is done for Christ will last!”

For no other foundation can anyone lay than which is laid, which is Jesus Christ. 
~ I Corinthians 3:11



In Memory of	 From:
John McDaniel	������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������� Patsy McDaniel
Dr. Charles Black, Sr.	���������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������Joe and Yvonne Butler
Ann Ogletree	������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������� Bobbie Shaw
Edward (Eddie) Bouriaque	���������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������� Dr. & Mrs. Roy Cook
Shirley Jennings............................................................................................................................................. Dr. & Mrs. Roy Cook

In Honor of	 From:
Keith Payne................................................................................................................................................. Bob and Denise Griffin
Jon Kevin Butler, Happy Birthday!	��������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������Joe and Yvonne Butler
Karen Yvonne Butler, Happy Birthday!	�������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������Joe and Yvonne Butler
Talon Butler, Happy Birthday!	��������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������Joe and Yvonne Butler
Crystal Butler, Happy Birthday!	������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������Joe and Yvonne Butler
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Thank You!

In Honor of the following people who were so instrumental, not only from the beginning if MITC, but also in my life. Knowing 
these individuals as I did, I know they would want all the Glory to God, but I also feel they should be remembered for what they 
accomplished through the guidance of their Savior as an example to the generations to come that nothing is impossible when 
we listen to and follow our Lord’s direction:
		  Bill and Mable Magee		  Dr. John and Dee Hall
		  Bro. Jack Dedman		  Betty Terry
		  Ruth Esther McInnis		  David and Ruthie Bryant


